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Other I am a resident, whose home (and almost all windows  of my unit) borders 
the west side of the proposed development.

While I absolutely support an increase in purpose-built rentals in the city, I 
have a number of concerns about the scale of this proposed development 
and its impacts on the following issues:

- With only 37 parking spots for over 100 units, there will be an inevitable 
surge in the number of parked vehicles on the street in the surrounding 
neighbourhood. As someone who has lived in this area for over 7 years and is 
an avid cyclist and transit user, I can say from experience that it is unrealistic 
to expect so many residents, particularly those with kids, to get by without a 
vehicle. As a result I am very concerned about the increased conflict and 
stress for residents, visitors, and those who use local services such as the 
daycare around the corner, and the music lessons offered in our own 
building that will result from inadequate street parking. None of the 
necessary pathways  to address these concerns, including a plan to improve 
transit frequency on 33rd Ave and Victoria Drive, an increase in car share 
access, or a change to parking regulations have been discussed.  

- Road safety on the surrounding streets, as well as the back lane, is another 
concern that we have not seen addressed. Already, we've seen increased 
traffic on 32nd in the past few years, as drivers use it to shortcut around 33rd 
ave. We have many school-age or soon to be school-age children in our 
community, as well as in neighbouring houses who have to cross 32st on foot 
or bike every day and deal with vehicles travelling at unsafe speeds. I would 
like to see a traffic calming plan to create safer streets for our youngest 
residents to support and encourage cycling and walking. 

- The back lane of the proposed development is currently well-used by young 
children for games and activities, as well as biking and walking home from 
school. Again, we have not seen a plan to help ensure they will continue to 
be able to use this space safely.

- Finally, I also have concerns about the loss of green space, and large trees 
that will result from this development. The City of Vancouver has declared a 
climate emergency and has climate adaptation commitments to help ensure 
residents are protected from hazards such as extreme heat. We have not 
seen a plan to address the increased urban heat island effect from reduced 
green space and increase in heat absorbing concrete from a five-story 
building.

I would urge you, before approving this proposal, to ensure the above issues 
will be addressed, for the sake of the health and safety of all the current and 
prospective residents of this neighbourhood.

Thank you,
Olive Dempsey

Olive Dempsey Kensington-Cedar 
Cottage
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